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Bearing Good Fruit (NALC Disaster Relief 2022) 
A lot of WORK...A ton of Fun!!! 

 

Who: Union Lutheran Church (Harlem Jones; Tyler Hunt; Vicki 
Hunter; Felisaty Morgan; Pete, Nikki, Micah, and Sam Nguyen; 
Cathy Kluttz Painhter; Pastor Heidi Punt; Adam Thompson, and 
Lucinda Fraley, Ellie, Ethan, Bailey, and Lucas Wilhelm), and 
Salem Lutheran Church including Pastor Dawn Rister 
 

When: June 5-June 10 
 

Where: Bowling Green, Kentucky 
 

Daily Devotional Focus: 
 

Sunday (June 5) 
ñNot Quite Readyéò Psalm 100; Roman 13:8-14; Luke 11:13 

 

Monday (June 6) 
ñReady and Waiting!ò Psalm 16; Romans 8:22-25; Matthew 25:1-13; Luke 18:18-30 

 

Tuesday (June 7) 
ñDonôt Get Distracted!ò Psalm 62; Hebrews 12:1-3; Luke 9:57-62 

 

Wednesday (June 8) 
ñTo Love Your Enemies?ò Psalm 30; 1 John 4:7-12, 19-21;  Luke 6:27-38 

 

Thursday (June 9) 
ñReady or Not, World, Here I Come!ò Psalm 138; Romans 8:31-39; Matthew 5:1-16 

 

Friday (June 10) 
ñReady to Go Homeò Psalm 92; 1 Peter 2:9-12, 16-17; Luke 15:11-32 

 

Cost: $500  
 

Participant Meeting: Sunday, May 29, at 6:00 p.m. (All forms and money due) 
 

What to Bring: old work clothes; 5 days of clothes; soap, shampoo, deodorant,               
toothbrush, and toothpaste; Bible, pen, and small notebook; air mattress pillow, sheets, 
and blanket (or sleeping bag); swimsuit/swim towel; bath towels; snacks & a 12 pack of 
drinks to share; safety glasses/work gloves; spending money for snacks; and a great     
attitude & willingness to work hard, to serve the Lord and be His light in the darkest 
moments of those who are struggling to recover after natural disasters! 
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PASTORôS GREETING: SEE THE LIGHT! 
 
As the clouds were brewing over the horizon and the thunder rolling closer, the light of 
the day was fading and it seemed that the darkness of the storm would swallow up the 
day. Additionally, severe Thunderstorm and Tornado warnings were blowing up my 
phone and a certain sense of anxiousness and panic was beginning to creep over me. For 
a brief moment I stepped outside to look at the ominous weather wondering what I 
should do. As I was still standing there, the wind sweeping over the trees, disturbing 
every branch and the rain drops striking with certain intent against the windows and 
cars, I saw in the distance a bright light shining through the dark clouds and I soon           
realized that ñthe light shines in the darkness, and the darkness has not overcome 
it.ò (John 1:5) 
 
The same can be said for every other aspect of our lives. No matter how bad things 
seem, there is light! I say this not because Iôm being flippant or uncaring about the deep 
personal trauma that individuals might be experiencing, nor am I being ignorant about 
the war raging in Ukraine or the beautiful children and teachers who were senselessly 
shot in Uvalde, Texas. I say this because ñGod is light.ò (John 1:5) In 2 Corinthians 
6:14, we read ñFor God, who said, óLet light shine out of darkness,ô made his light to 
shine in our hearts to give us the light of the knowledge of Godôs glory displayed in the 
face of Christ.ò  
 
Friends and family, no matter what, God, who is light will not allow the darkness to 
overcome us. God who created light pours it even into us! This give me hope and              
courage, how about you? 
 
Please always take a moment to look for the Light, shining through the dark clouds of 
anxiety and panic. See how God is shining through the friendly face at the grocery store 
or the unexpected voice of a familiar friend. See how God speaks without hesitation 
through His holy precious Word. See how your church family is pouring light into          
others as we extend a hand of mission and love to those who might be going through so 
much more than we can ever fathom. 
 

Joyful Blessings,  
Pastor Heidi Punt 
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   Come join us for Paint, Color, and 
Draw on Wednesday, June 1, at 2:00 
p.m. This is a great opportunity for us to 
come together to be creative and             
fellowship with one another in prayer 
and conversation. You are invited to 
bring your supplies or use the supplies             
provided. 

   June Rehearsals for Chancel Choir at 
7:00 p.m. will be held on Wednesdays, 
June 1, 8, 15, & 22. 

   On Saturday, June 4, Richard Shue 
has reserved The Old Pine Center from 
3:00 p.m.-8:00 p.m. 

Sunday, June 5, Day of Pentecost 
9:15 a.m.  

Music Time with Preschool-5th Grade 
 

9:35 a.m. Sunday School 
Children and Youth: A Revealing 

Truth ~ Luke 24:13-35 
 

Adult Sunday School Class: God  
Foretells Destruction ~ Isaiah 47:10-15 

 

10:30 a.m.  
Worship & Holy Communion  

 

10:30 a.m. Recognition of High School, 
Tech School, and College Graduates 

 

Following worship the Union Women 
will eat a bag lunch and begin their 
meeting at 12:30 p.m.  An offering will 

be collected (no set amount). 
 

Deadline for  
90 Days Spiritual Fitness Challenge 

 

Altar Flowers are available for  
reservations on Sunday, June 5. 

Union Women 
 

   What are the women up to in June? 
   First, we will enjoy a bag lunch and           
fellowship before the meeting begins at 
12:30 p.m. in the Drew Wise Sunday 
School Class. 
   Second, a program following up on last 
monthôs 5 Love Languages will focus on 
the body of Christ based on 1 Corinthians 
12:12-27. 
   Third, we will make preparations for 
our sponsored Baby Shower for Jill Miller 
on Sunday, July 17. 
   Fourth, cover business. An offering will 
be collected (no set amount). 
   End the meeting with Devotions led by 
Judy Boyd. 
   We look forward to seeing you on        
Sunday, June 5! 

90 Days Spiritual Fitness  
Challenge 2022! 

 

   Union Lutheran Church will begin the 
90 Days Fitness Challenge for 2022 on 
June 14 at 6:30 p.m. or June 15 at 10:30 
a.m. 
   An extra ordinary experience with 
Godôs Word by reading verse by verse, 
chapter by chapter, through the whole of 
Revelation  
   A $25 donation is appreciated and 
please purchase the Concordia Popular 
Commentary: Revelation. Available 
from Concordia Publishing, Amazon, 
and other book stores. 
   Scholarships are available upon           
request. 
   Deadline to register is Sunday, June 5! 
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  Confirmation Class will meet Tuesday 
evenings, June 14, 21, & 28 at 6:00 p.m. 

   Calling all Members! The Good  
Timers will meet on Thursday, June 9, 
at 10:00 a.m. in the Old Pine Center. 
   The program will be ñLetôs take a 
trip to the Netherlands.ò Following the 
program, a simple lunch WILL BE  
provided, and if you wish, you may  
remain and view additional slides of 
the Netherlands as you eat!!!  

    Worship & Music, Altar Guild, 
Sound & Technology, Facebook, and 
Webpage will meet for their quarterly 
meeting on Thursday, June 9, at 6:00 
p.m.  

Sunday, June 12,  
Holy Trinity Sunday 
9:35 a.m. Sunday School 

Children and Youth: An Ascending 
Truth ~ Acts 1:1-11; Luke 24:44-53 

 

Adult Sunday School Class: God  
Foretells of Redemption 
Isaiah 49:1-17 

 

10:30 a.m.  
Worship & Holy Communion  

 

10:30 a.m. Pierce Richard DeWolf  
Holy Baptism 

 

2:00 p.m. Church Council 
 

4:00 p.m.-6:00 p.m. Younger Youth 
(5th Grade and younger) 

 

Altar Flowers are available for  
reservations on Sunday, June 12. 

Recognition of Graduates 
Sunday, June 5, at 10:30 a.m. 

 

   Congratulations to our graduating 
High School Seniors: Abbey Deaton 
and Caden Madden. 
   Abbey Deaton, is the daughter of 
Todd and Ashley Deaton and          
graduated from North Hills Christian 
School. Abbey plans on pursuing a 
Nursing degree from Cabarrus College 
of Health Sciences in Concord. 
   Caden Madden, is the son of   
Amanda Cauble and graduated from 
East Rowan High School. Caden will 
be attending Rowan Cabarrus           
Community College in the fall for his 
Associates in Information Technology  

   Property, Cemetery, and                 
Columbarium Committee has been  
rescheduled to meet Thursday, June 
16, at 6:30 p.m. at Phil Caubleôs home. 

How Can You Serve?  
 

   The Sunday School Classes will be 
serving Ashley Deatonôs non-profit          
organization, Footprints in the           
Community. 
   Please donate: stickers, construction 
paper, and glue sticks. 
   Everyone is invited to participate in 
this monthôs Sunday School project! 

   Mark your calendars for something 
new! Calling all Younger Youth 5th 
grade and younger! Sunday, June 12, 
from 4:00 p.m.-6:00 p.m. you will be 
meeting! 
   The goal is to create a greater impact 
in the lives and faith journeys of our 
children by intentionally reiterating         
lessons learned at home in church and 
vice versa with fun, fellowship,            
activities, and hearing Godôs Word! 
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Sunday, June 19, 
Fatherôs Day 

9:35 a.m. Sunday School 
Children and Youth:  

A Telling Truth ~ Acts 2:1-24 
 

Adult Sunday School Class: Godôs 
People Shall Prosper ~ Isaiah 49:18-26 

 

10:30 a.m.  
Worship & Holy Communion  

 

Deadline of July Messenger articles. 
 

Recognition of Fathers  
during the worship service. 

 

Altar Flowers are available for  
reservations on Sunday, June 19. 

Sunday, June 26 
9:35 a.m. Sunday School 
Children and Youth:  

A Servant Speaks ~ Acts 6-7 
 

Adult Sunday School Class:  
God Offers Deliverance ~ Isaiah 51:1-8 

 

10:30 a.m.  
Worship & Holy Communion  

12 noon  
Congregational Lunch and  
Town Hall Gathering 

 

In the Narthex, July Messengers will be 
available for pick up. 

 

Altar Flowers are available for  
reservations on Sunday, June 26. 

   Sunday, June 26, following worship, 
the congregation is invited to a                      
Congregation Lunch and Town Hall 
Gathering in the Dutch Meeting Hall. 
   Want to know what your Council is up 
to? Want to have some conversation 
about things? Want some fellowship? 
This is what the lunch is all about! Come 
join us!!  
   No agenda only communication and 
fellowship! 

   Fatherôs Day was recognized as a          
holiday to be celebrated on the third   
Sunday of June by President Lyndon 
Johnsonôs Executive Order in 1966. But 
it was still not officially recognized as a 
federal holiday until six years later, in 
1972 when, during his re-election         
campaign, Richard Nixon signed an         
official proclamation setting Fatherôs 
Day permanently on the third Sunday in 
June nationwide.  
   Sunday, June 19, we will recognize our 
Fathers during the worship service. 

https://www.politico.com/story/2012/04/this-day-in-politics-075490
https://www.politico.com/story/2012/04/this-day-in-politics-075490
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   The stewardship of our finances,        
service and time is an area of our lives 
where we can faithfully proclaim the 
gospel. Giving strengthens our devotion 
to Christ and frees us to live open-
handedly with the gifts God gives us. 
   We trust in Him and His provision. As 
people of faith, we give faithfully and  
generously supporting the mission of the 
church ï Bringing Christ to People. 
   Avenues of Giving: 
¶ Weekly Sunday Offering 
¶ Mail 
¶ Online https://ulcsalisbury.org/give-
online/) (Please note a service fee is 
charged using online giving.) 

   Loose Offering on Sundays is           
distributed to: 1st Sunday (Social      
Ministry Fund), 2nd Sunday (Gerald 
Bame Scholarship Fund), 3rd Sunday 
(Building and Repair Fund), 4th Sunday 
(Youth Missions/Camps Fund), and 5th 
Sunday (Mission Church or Special). 

JUNE BENEVOLENCE  
Teaching Moment: WATER MISSION 

 

   During the month of June, our           
Benevolence Teaching Moment will focus 
on Water Mission. 
   Water Mission believes that the global 
water crisis can be solved and they take a 
comprehensive approach to combating the 
crisis with water, sanitation and hygiene 
(WASH) solutions in 56 countries and 
have over 350 staff members working 
around the world in permanent country 
programs. They design customized          
solutions for each community they serve 
and they partner with the recipients 
throughout the process. A successful          
project results in more time for work and 
education, improved health, and increased 
productivity for the community. 
   They provide solutions for those who 
live in communities around the world that 
lack safe water and sanitation and those 
who are suffering as a result of a disaster 
or emergency situation. 
   They believe collaboration and           
partnership among industry leaders are 
critical to solving the global water crisis. 
Together, we can achieve                    
transformational scale and end water  
poverty as quickly as possible. Water 
Mission seeks to serve as a resource to 
other development partners in their         
mission to achieve universal and equitable 
access to safe and affordable drinking  
water by offering equipment, technolo-
gies, and consulting services. 
   This holistic ministry done in the name 
of Jesus Christ, partnering with people 
and organizations worldwide, also has an 
emphasis on Life-to-Life Discipleship and 
mission. 

https://ulcsalisbury.org/give-online/
https://ulcsalisbury.org/give-online/
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Congregational Lunch and Town Hall Gathering Recap 
Sunday, May 22, 2022 following worship in the Dutch Meeting Hall 

 

Pastor Heidi Punt shared a power point presentation of points of interest, celebration, 
upcoming projects, financial status, guidance was requested for upcoming opportunities 
that have impact on our physical property and buildings. 
 

OUR MISSION:  
Christ Centered - Mission Driven - Traditionally-Grounded - Congregationally Focused 
(Matthew 28:18-20) 
 

OUR VISION: Building Relationships 
 

OUR ACTION: Building Relationships with God and with our Neighbor 
 

Upcoming Projects: 
¶ Wains CoatingðSanctuary underneath framed quilt (est. $4,150) pending Councilôs 
approval. 

¶ Water Damaged Walls in the Narthex (est. $500) and Sanctuary (est. $500) pending 
Councilôs approval. 

¶ Flooring in the Chapel and East Wing (est. $4,815) pending Councilôs approval 
¶ Fire Alarm update in the Sanctuary $3,182.52ðCouncil approved. Funds appreciat-
ed. 

 

Finances: 
¶ January Financials: $13,517.58 income, $28,551.68 expenses, difference -
$15,034.00 

¶ February Financials: $23,463.09 income, $17,822.06 expenses, difference 
+$5,634.03 

¶ March Financials: $27,367.18 income, $12,076.47 expenses, difference +$15,290.17 
¶ April Financials: $15,614.36 income, $22,487.94 expenses, difference -$6,873.58 
 

Congregational Guidance Requested: 
¶ Polycor wishes to purchase 67 acres of the ñWalton Land.ò Union would still have 
retaining ownership of 75 acres from both sides of Bringle Ferry Road. 

 

Future Opportunities: 
¶ June Congregational Mission Trip (June 5-10) 

¶ Cost is $500 per person 
¶ 25 going presently 
¶ Meeting May 29 at 6:00 p.m. 
¶ Financial Support requested 
¶ Received $1,000 Carolinas Mission Region Grant 

¶ July Day Camp (July 10-15) 
 

   How can we fulfill our mission, vision, and action by decerning the resources Union 
has? 
   If you wish to see the actual power point presentation shared at the meeting, please 
contact the church office. 
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   If you wish to have access to our WiFi, 
please use ULC Guest. 

   Each year the congregation approves 
certain benevolences as part of the yearly 
Ministry Plan.  Members are encouraged 
to give to this by earmarking their giving 
as Benevolence.   
   Every quarter, the fundôs are equally 
distributed to the approved benevolence.   
   Please note that every month the          
weekly news and monthly newsletter 
highlights one of these benevolences in 
order to tell you the story of what they do 
and what difference your giving makes. 

   Each Sunday, the church office needs 
to establish a record of communion and 
giving.   
   How can you help? Please fill out a 
communion card and hand to the Usher 
and donôt forget to use your offering 
envelopes! 

   Did you know that the Mission Team 
will mail out cards (get well, thinking of 
you, birthday, etc.) to members of the 
church?  All you have to do is place your 
card and  addressed envelope in the blue 
basket in the Narthex. The Mission Team 
will provide the postage and mail the 
card out for you. 

  Two boxes of the Union Lutheran 
Church 225th Anniversary plates are 
available in the Hallway Cabinet for a 
small donation of your choosing.  Please 
mark on your offering envelope         
Archive. 

    Thank you to Pat Kluttz and Kay  
Morgan for beginning the Card Care 
Team. During the month they will          
remember those who are sick,              
hospitalized, homebound, and visiting 
our congregation with calls, cards, and 
prayers! 

   150 of the UNION HISTORY 
BOOKS written by Pastor Lippard are 
available for a small donation of your 
choosing.  Please mark on your offering 
envelope Archive. 

   Union is pleased to offer Sunday School opportunities for all ages.  
   We do need YOUR help! 
   Sunday School materials for Preschool-Adults cost around $389.87 quarterly. With an 
additional $373.97 for Adults. 
   Total quarterly is $764.84.   
   Please prayerfully consider assisting our Sunday School program by giving to Sunday 
School.  Mark on your offering envelopes ñSS.ò 
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Please note: Belles & Beaus Handbell 
Choir will observe a much deserved 
break and will begin rehearsals on 
Wednesday, July 27, at 6:30 p.m. to       
prepare for Homecoming (August 14). 

Day Camp 5 years oldð5th Graders 
July 10-15 from 8:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. 
Sunday, July 10, 5-6 p.m. orientation 
Theme: You can not live on Bread Alone 

 

   Mark your calendars now!  Union,  
Salem, and Organ Lutheran Church will 
be hosting a Day Camp for our 5 year 
olds-5th Graders from July 10-July 15.  
   We need YOUR help to make this event 
a success. Needed are volunteers both 
adult and middle and high school youth.  
Interested, talk with Pastor Heidi! 

THOSE SERVING IN JUNE 
 

Acolytes: Felisaty and Dusty Morgan 
 

Altar Guild, Communion Assistants, 
and Lay Readers:  

Deena Lanning and Karen Morgan 
 

Ushers:  
Mike Cauble, Phil Cauble (HU), Elbert 

Kluttz, Wade Leazer,  
and Ronald Vellines 

 

Offering Counters: Mary Elizabeth 
Earnhardt, Sonya Mulkey,  
and Vivian Sprinkle 

   Wednesdays, June 29, July 6, and July 
13, the Chancel Choir will have the    
opportunity to take a well deserved 
break. 

   Our Kids Choir (Preschool-5th Grade) 
will rehearse on Sunday, June 5, before 
sharing their musical talents with us on 
the 5th during worship! 
   Kids Choir will have the summer off! 
   Thank you to Dawn Merrell, Jan Huff-
man, Sonya Mulkey, parents, and grand-
parents for your hard work and dedica-
tion to our younger youth! 

   On Sunday, May 29, the following       
Gerald Bame Scholarship Fund          
recipients were recognized: Abbey       
Deaton, Caden Madden, Miranda  
Thompson, and Ellie Wilhelm, and Ethan 
Wilhelm. 

A blessing from heaven is on the way, 
but before the very special day, 

letôs shower the  
Mommy, Daddy, and Big Brother to Be  
with love from Friends and Family! 

 
Itôs a Baby Shower for 

Matt, Jill, and Hudson Miller 
Sunday, July 17, 

from 3:00 p.m.-5:00 p.m. 
Dutch Meeting Hall 

 
Given by: Union Women 
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   A gift was received for the Gerald 
Bame Scholarship Fund in memory of 
Gerald Bame from: 
   Cathy Kluttz Painther 
 

   A gift was received for the Gerald 
Bame Scholarship Fund in memory of 
Dot Foil from: 
   William and Doris Page 
 

   A gift was received for the Narthex 
Expansion Fund in memory of Bob  
Kesler from: 
   Bobbie Kesler-Corleto 
 

   A gift was received for the Narthex 
Expansion Fund in memory of Angie 
Kesler Overman from: 
   Janet Overcash 
 

   A gift was received for the Narthex 
Expansion Fund in memory of Adam 
and Allie Taylor, Sue, Jerry, and Kay 
from: 
   Marvin and Phoebe Nunn 
 
   O  L  and S  is extended 
to Jean Kluttz and Family on the death 
of her sister, Dot Foil, in their time of 
grief. ñLet not your hearts be troubled; 
believe in God, believe also in 
meò (John 14:1). 

  

  In July our Middle School Youth (6th-8th) plus 
Confirmands are invited to attend Campfirmation at 
Laurel Ridge Camp in Laurel Spring, NC, from July 
17-22. 
   If interested, please contact Pastor Heidi as soon 
as possible! 

Honorariums and Memorials Gifts Given 
to the Glory of God during May 

 

   A gift was received for the Building       
Repair Fund in glory to God for all His 
blessings from: 
   Jennifer Painther Curlee 
 

   A gift was received for the Narthex        
Expansion Fund in honor of Faye Kesler 
from: 
   Bobbie Kesler-Corleto 
 

   A gift was received for the Gerald 
Bame Scholarship Fund in honor of Doris 
Bame Page from: 
   Jennifer and Scott Curlee 
 

   A gift was received for the Building  
Repair Fund in honor of my parents, Troy 
and Cathy Painther, 50th wedding         
anniversary on May 7 and for Motherôs 
Day from: 
   Jennifer Painther Curlee 
 

   A gift was received for the Narthex       
Expansion Fund in honor of Troy and 
Cathy Paintherôs 50th wedding anniver-
sary from: 
   Mike and Jane Hartness 
 

  A gift was received for the Narthex         
Expansion Fund in honor of Mike Taylor 
from: 
   Marvin and Phoebe Nunn 
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   Phil Cauble will be out of the office from May 24-June 3 recovering from a total knee 
replacement. 

   Genevieve Baker 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN PRAYERé 
 

Nursing Home Residents - Brenda Mahaley, Pat &Wayne Miller, Ruth Monroe, and 
Jane Peeler (Autumn Care), Jean Ray (Brookdale), and Jane Shuping (Trinity Oaks) 
 

Homebound Members - Rachel Earnhardt, Jean Kluttz, Frances Norris, Zarah Plyler, 
Billy Waller, and Michael Walton 
 

Sick/Surgery/Recovery - Kathleen Agner, Melissa Arey, Genevieve Baker, Bill        
Broadway, Jake Cauble, Mike Cauble, Phil Cauble, Lynn Coughenour, Linda Hartley, 
Steve Hutchens, Tommy and Joan Kerns, Pat Kluttz, Nancy Kesler, John Knight,         
Margaret Lyerly, Eric Miller, Donnie Miller, Harold Miller, Dusty Morgan, Gladys    
Morgan, Kay Morgan, Marvin Nunn, William Page, Wyatt Thompson, Ann Tucker, 
Effie Vellines, Pam Vellines, and Wayne Vellines 
 

Continual Prayer - Nancy Ballew (mother of Kat Clifton), Nancy Barringer (cousin of 
Larry Barringer, Evonne Batten (mother of Lisa Morgan), Jack Bowman (friend of 
Frank and Dawn Merrell), Gary Brown (friend of Karen Barringer), Vanna Calloway 
(friend of Kat Clifton), Arnold Cauble, Janet Dunning (sister of Doris Shepherd), June 
Fraley, Pastor Gross (NALC Pastor in Ukraine with Russian invasion), Amy Lowder 
Harrison and Jesse Morgan, Jr., Terry Holt (friend of Frank and Dawn Merrell), Emily 
Jones (sister of Jimmy Plyler), Teresa Kesler, Glenn and Betty Sue Lowder, Patsy 
Lyerly and Family, Joe and Sylvia McDaniel, David Mitchell (friend of Pete Nguyen), 
Della Morgan (mother of Pam Vellines), Dusty Morgan, Sr. Family (Dusty, Sr., Lisa, 
Felisaty, and Dusty, Jr.), Hong Nguyen (mother of Pete Nguyen), Mary Trexler (sister of 
Brenda and Linda Cauble and Margaret Lyerly), Brinley Rose Upchurch, Union Fire  
Department #76, Haiti (recent earthquakes), and those affected by natural or political 
disasters. 
 

Confirmation Students: Mallory Eagle, Harlem Jones, Micah Nguyen (Faith Coach), 
Makenzie Poole, Emme Poole, Bailey Wilhelm, and Lucas Wilhelm 
 

Remember in Prayer List Note: We strive to list the prayer requests and names correctly. Please let us 
know if a correction is needed or you would like a name added/or returned to the list.  If there is a name 
that can be removed, please contact the church office with that information as well.  In an effort to keep 
the list current, we will update/remove prayer requests on a monthly basis, with the exception of known 
prolonged/ongoing issues. Thank you!  
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   On behalf of Union Lutheran Church, 
we are so grateful for the thoughtful 
gift of $5,647.89 made possible 
through the generosity and                        
recommendation of The John R. and 
Kathryn Walton Wise Fund, a donor-
advised fund held at Thrivent               
Charitable Impact & Investing. 

Dear Church Family, 
   Troy and I want to thank you for the gifts, the many cards and especially for helping 
us celebrate a truly special milestone in our lives. 
   I wanted our reception to be much like it was fifty years ago, it did indeed turn out to 
be as amazing as it was all those years ago. 
   Pastor Heidi your prayer for us was touching and meant so much to both of us I am 
so glad that you included ñour childrenò in recognizing our anniversary. 
   We are blessed to have a church family and appreciate that you all love, pray and 
care for us this is truly the meaning of family to support one another and to share in 
times of great joy. 
Blessings back to each of you, 

Troy and Cathy Kluttz Painther 

SOCIAL MINISTRY MAY 2022 
 

   The Mission Team and Social Ministry project for Carolinas Disaster Response in 
April collected 130 cartons of dental floss, 152 nail clippers, and 200 combs.  
   We spent the $250.00 Thrivent Dollars on 42 bath towels, 60 heavy duty nail clippers, 
and 36 wide tooth combs.  
   We also made our goal of 123 handwritten cards of encouragement and a few diapers, 
wipes, and Bibles.  
   Our congregation is truly blessed to have an opportunity to serve God in this way. 


